
 

 

Non-strategic Traffic and Highway improvement 
 

 

Appendix 13 

Location Lavington Street 

Proposal Removal of paid parking bay and replace with motorcycle parking 
bay.  

Ward(s) affected Borough and Bankside 
 

Background/Request 

 The current motorcycle bay on Lavington Street is being used by a development as a pit lane 
for materials deliveries. This development is not likely to be completed until 2026. 

 Motorcyclists who regularly used the motorcycle parking bay have requested that another bay 
on Lavington Street is made into a motorcycle parking bay. 

Background / Request 

 This request came from motorcyclists who regularly park in Lavington Street. 

Location 

Lavington Street junction with Great Suffolk Street. 
 

 
 
 

 
 



 

 

 
Investigation and conclusions 

 Discussions were had with the Transport Policy Team to see if we should be providing 
motorcycle parking. The outcome was that we should facilitate all road users. 

 The parking team have agreed to change the parking bay from paid to motorcycle.                            

 
Recommendation 

It is recommended that to change the existing paid parking bay on Lavington Street to a motorcycle 
parking bay. 

 
Next steps 

Should this non-strategic Traffic and Highway improvement proposal be approved, then arrangements 
will be made to advertise the traffic order. Should any objections be received a further report will be 
brought to the Cabinet Member for consideration.  If there are favourable outcomes the motorcycle 
bay will be installed. 
 

 
Audit trail 

Reference 13 

Report author CG 

Ward members notified Yes 

Comments No 

 

  


